
THE UNIVERSITY OF MICHIGAN 
REGENTS COMMUNICATION  

ITEM FOR INFORMATION 

Subject:  University Human Resources Report 

Union Activity 

Graduate Employees’ Organization (GEO) 

The university and the Graduate Employees’ Organization began contract 

negotiations on November 17, 2022.  The current labor agreement expires 

May 1, 2023. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Geoffrey S. Chatas 
Executive Vice President 
and Chief Financial Officer 

December 2022 
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